
ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION MEETING 

December 1, 2011 6 PM 

7861 Lennox Cove (Susan Threlkeld’s Home) 
 

M I N U T E S 
 

Present      Staff  

Andy Foster  Clyde Davidson  Joe Nunes    

Susan Threlkeld  Alderman Palazzolo Juanita Bell 

Brandy Miller  Dr. Jimmy Davis  

Linda Kaplan  David Thorpe 

Moya Fulbright-Dent  

             

Absent:, Chairman Joe Skelley and Urania Erskine 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Mr. Andy Foster called the meeting to order at 6:30. 
 

MINUTES APPROVAL:   

The minutes of the November meeting were approved. 
 

STAFF REPORTS: 
Joe Nunes: 

Mr. Nunes had nothing to report 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Linda Kaplan – Think Green: 

Ms. Kaplan mentioned that the Household Hazardous Waste Facility is now accepting cooking oil.  Also, there 

was a nice article in the Germantown News about Bo Mills. 
 

Andy Foster – Energy Use Resource Management: 

Mr. Foster said there have been a couple of fires in the Volt (electric car) and they are looking into the battery as 

the cause. 
 

Alderman Palazzolo: 

Alderman Palazzolo announced that Germantown approved a contract with ECOtality to have six charging 

stations throughout the City at different locations. 

Alderman Palazzolo also thanked the Commission for their service this year and announced that Brandy Miller 

has chosen not to reappoint to the Commission but will continue to assist. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Commission thanked Alderman Palazzolo for his service 
 

ADJOURNMENT:   

The Commission adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 

 

 


